
 
 
 
PASUC ADVISORY NO. 02, s. 2019 
 
For    : All SUC Presidents/Heads 
 
From    : Dr. Tirso A. Ronquillo 
  President 
 
Subject  : ACKNOWLEDGMENT RECEIPT OF DBM OF THE REVISED 

ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURE AND STAFFING STANDARDS 

FOR SUCS (ROSSSS) AS ENDORSED BY CHED 
   
Date    : January 7, 2019 
 

 
It is with great pleasure and jubilation that PASUC hereby informs all member 
SUCs that the Revised Organizational Structure and Staffing Standards 
for SUCs (ROSSSS) has been finally endorsed by the Commission on Higher 
Education (CHED) to the Department of Budget and Management (DBM) on 
January 3, 2019. 
 
Further, the DBM informed us in its letter dated January 4, 2019 that the review 
and evaluation of our proposed ROSSSS will be started thru a technical working 
group that will be created for this purpose. 
 
Attached are the copies of the acknowledgment letter from Dir. Gerald R. Janda 
of DBM-OPCCB and the endorsement letter of CHED Chairperson J. Prospero E. 
de Vera III for your reference and information. 
 
This is a significant milestone on our collective efforts in addressing our pressing 
need for additional administrative staff that will carry out the growing mandates 
of our respective institutions. Rest assured that you will be updated on any 
further development on our ROSSSS. 
 
 
 
 
TIRSO A. RONQUILLO, ASEAN Eng. 
President 
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